
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
October 28, 2013 
  
Morris Woodruff  
Secretary  
Missouri Public Service Commission  
200 Madison Street, Suite 100  
P.O. Box 360  
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360  
  
Dear Mr. Woodruff:  
  
The accompanying tariff sheet issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or 
the Company), are being transmitted for filing as a revision of Schedule No. 6, Schedule of Rates for Electric 
Service: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 1st Revised Sheet No. 184  Original Revised Sheet No. 184 
 
This tariff sheet is being issued October 28, 2013 to become effective on and after November 27, 2013.    
 
The Company is proposing language that would allow more flexibility to the eligibility requirements for the Retro-
Commissioning (RCx) program. The Company is proposing this change so that it is not forced to exclude 
customers who have significant energy efficiency savings opportunities but do not meet all of the criteria listed 
in the currently approved tariff.  
 
In addition to the minor changes outlined above for the RCx tariff, the Company is combining two RCx 
documents that have similar information about the program into one new document. This change removes a 
duplicate study reimbursement incentive cap table. The duplicate table is not needed as the study incentive is 
already reimbursed based on the actual energy savings achieved and only up to the maximum cost of the study 
for each project. The new document also includes more details on the financial incentives and caps that are 
currently used in the RCx program.  
 
The documents that are being combined include: the “Ameren Missouri Business Energy Efficiency – 
Supporting Information” which was originally used with the RCx tariff and the “Retro-Commissioning (RCx) 
Incentive Guidelines Information” which is available via the Company’s website for RCx. These two documents 
were very similar but for different audiences, and the Company believes the new single document will 
streamline the work in providing the program information to the Advisory Group, our customers and our Retro-
Commissioning Service Providers. Copies of these documents, along with the tariff, will be served upon the 
stakeholders subsequent to this filing.  
 
Copies of the proposed tariff changes and copies of the supporting documents were discussed with and 
circulated to the Ameren Missouri Electric Regulatory Stakeholder Advisory Group which consists of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission Staff, the Missouri Department of Natural Resources, the Office of the 
Public Counsel and other parties and none have indicated opposition to the changes proposed in this filing. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Wendy K. Tatro  
Wendy K. Tatro  
Corporate Counsel  


